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Retirement of Isie Maisels 
QC 
On 19 November 1992 theJohannes
burg Bar held a formal dinner to 
mark the retirement from practice of 
Isie Maisels QC. Maisels was born 
87 years ago on the same day. He 
obtained the LLB degree in 1927 at 
the University of the Witwatersrand 
and was called to the Johannesburg 
Bar in March 1930. He took silk in 
February 1948. His practice at the 
Johannesburg Bar from 1930 to 1992 
was interrupted only twice - once 
when he went to war during 1940 to 
1944, and once during the 1960's, 
when he spent time, variously on the 
Bench in Southern Rhodesia, in com
merce on the Boards of OK Bazaars 
and the Standard Bank, and on the 
Courts of Appeal of Botswana, 
Lesotho and Swaziland (the latter 
appointment he kept, and later 
became J udge-President of those 
courts). 

Maisels appeared in a number of 
leading cases in this country, such as 
that of Daisy de Melcker, the treason 
trial, and Pilkington Bros, to name 
but a few. He was leader of the 
Johannesburg Bar in 1952, 1956, 
1958 and 1960, and Vice-Chairman 
of the General Council of the Bar. 

Maisels played a devout and self
less role in his community. He was 
President of the Jewish Board of 

Deputies, Leader of the Zionist Fed
eration of South Africa, and leader of 
the United Hebrew Congregation, 
and its President. 

At the formal dinner, the keynote 
address was delivered by Schutz J. 
Speeches were made by Wim Tren
gove, Rex Welsh, Fanie Cilliers and 
George Bizos. The immediate past 
chairman of the Bar Council, Schalk 
Burger SC, presented him with a 
scroll which reads as follows: 

We the members oftheJohannesburg 
Bar acting on behalf of the Society of 
Advocates of South Africa present this 
address to you to honour you and to 
mark the occasion of your retirement 
from practice. You were called to our 
Bar on 30 March 1930. You estab
lished a leading practice which you did 
not hesitate to interrupt to serve your 
country in War. You were granted let
ters patent on 1 February 1948. You 

Judge WP Schutz, the main speaker 
at the function 

were the leader of our Bar and Chair
man of the Bar Council in 1952, 1956, 
1958 and 1960 . You represented this 
Bar on the General Council of the Bar 
of which you were the Vice
Chairman. You were a Judge of the 
Southern Rhodesian High Court and 
Judge of Appeal and President of the 
Appeal Courts of Swaziland, Lesotho 
and Botswana. You have dedicated 
your life to the law wherein you have 
attained the highest eminence by rea
son of your great skills, your advocacy, 
your high sense of justice and your 
fidelity to the ideals enshrined in the 
rule of law. 

By your courage and example you 
have shown how the law should treat 
the weak by the curbing of abuses of 
power. By force of your intellect, by 
careful preparation and by searching 
examination you have shown how the 
advocate best serves justice. By your 
integrity and compassion you 'have 
shown how the law can be graced by 

WH Trengove SC, chairman of the 
Bar Council, who also spoke at the function 

SF Burger SC, immediate past chairman of the Bar Council, presents the scroll to RS Welsh QC, another speaker 
Maisels QC at the function 
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those who serve it. For this awards and 
distinctions have been conferred upon 
you which reflect great honour not 
only on yourself but on the profession 
and the law, the traditions of the Bar 
and the pursuit of justice. On behalf 
of the Bar we honour your illustrious 
attainments and we wish you health, 
good cheer and happiness for the 
future. (See also the tribute to Maisels 
by Sydney Kentridge QC elsewhere in 
this issue.-Editor) 

Pupils 

43 new candidates for pupillage have 
applied to join theJohannesburg Bar 
during the first half of 1993. 

Ruling of the Professional 
Sub-Committee 

A 	recent ruling of the Professional 
Sub-Committee is as follows: 

Where pro Deo counsel's mandate 
has been terminated by the accused 
he is obliged to withdraw as coun
sel appearing on his behalf and per
forming counsel's normal functions 
in that regard. 

2 	 However, he may accept an 
appointment as amicus curiae to ren
der the court such assistance as he is 
able to render in the circumstances. 
However, he cannot be required as 
amicus curiae to cross-examine wit
nesses if the accused's refusal to fur
nish him with instructions makes it 
impossible to discharge the normal 
functions of cross-examining coun
sel. The practicality of an appoint
ment as amicus curiae in those cir
cumstances may be open to doubt. 

N uwe aanstellings 

Fritz Brand SC, wat vir meer as vyf
tien jaar 'n lid van die Kaapse Balie 
was en verskeie termyne in die Balie
raad gedien het, is met ingang van 15 
September 1992 tot die Kaapse reg
bank verhef. Regter Ackermann, 
vroeer van die Transvaalse regbank 
en daarna professor aan die U niver
site it van Stellenbosch is met ingang 
1 J anuarie 1993 ook as lid van die 
regbank aangestel. 

Waarnemende aanstellings 

Seligson SC, Farlam SC en Prest SC 
was vir die vierde kwartaal waar
nemende regter terwyl Kuschke SC 
in September 1992 waargeneem het. 
Seligson SC neem weer vir die eerste 
en tweede kwartale van 1993 waar. 
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Nuwe sye 

Vyf lede van die Kaapse Balie het 
onlangs senior status verwerf, naam
lik: Dick Horn, Joe van der West
huizen, Deon Irish, Alan Nelson en 
Derek Mitchell. Hulle het lede van 

RR Horn se 

JA van der Westhuizen se 

DF Irish se 

die regbank en kollegas op die 
gebruiklike wyse by die Kaapse Seil
jagklub onthaal. Alle sukses aan die 
nuwe sye deur stormsee en wind
stiltes. 

AJ Nelson se 

DR Mitchell se 

Huguenot Chambers 

After many years the Cape Bar has 
a new landlord, following upon the 
purchase of Huguenot Chambers by 
Investee Property Services. Various 
proposals are on the table, including 
the addition of sufficient accommo
dation to house those members who 
are currently in the Burger Building. 
One of the difficulties is the precedent 
set by colleagues in Pretoria in the 
Moskeeplein case; it does appear, 
however, that the rough patches in 
the forced marriage between the 
Cape Bar and Investee can be ironed 
out. 
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